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THE PRATTVILLE IHOP DOES IT AGAIN!

From Left to Right:  Ill Sir Al Smith, Potentate Alcazar Shriners; Honorable Bill Gillespie, Prattville 
Mayor; Mr. Harrison Harris, Manager, Prattville IHOP; and Noble Dave Russell, President, 

Autauga County Shrine Club

Prattville IHOP Manager Harrison Harris and his “wonderful staff” hosted International Pancake 
Day, on March 7,2017, in support of Shriners Hospitals for Children.  Honorable Mayor Bill Gillespie, 

provides a Proclamation in honor of IHOPs efforts to support the Shriners Hospital for Children.  IIl Sir Al 
Smith, Potentate extends a “Sincere Thank You” to Mr. Harris and his staff for a job well done!

-------------------------------------------------------------
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ALCAZAR SHIRNE CLUBS
Autauga County SC
Dave Russell, President, 335-365-9907
Email: drruss47@aol.com
Meeting: 4th Tues. monthly – 6:30 pm

Location: Prattville Masonic Lodge 

Covington County SC
Billy Hughes, President, 334-388-4352
Email: padmans@oppcatv.com
Meeting: 4th Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm

Call for Location

Crenshaw County SC
Andy Compton, Secretary, 334-342-0036
Email:  andy.compton@alabpp.gov

Meeting: 3rd Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Boll Weevil (Enterprise)
Robert Preachers, President, 334-347-4000
Email: oliver26@roadrunner.com
Social, 2nd Thurs. monthly – 6:30 pm
Business, 4th Thurs. monthly -- 6:30 pm

Call for Location

Geneva SC

Allen Mote, President, 334-684-9393
Email: motebodyworks@century.net 
Meeting: 1st Tues. monthly – 6:00 pm

Location: Geneva Shrine Club

Phenix City SC
Kevin Duraso, President, 706-577-9814
Email: +
Meetings: 1st & 3rd Wed. – monthly 7:00 pm 

   [Eastern Time]

Troy SC
Homer Homann, P.P., President, 334-372-3246
Email: troyshrinerclub@troycable.net

Meeting: 2nd Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm
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Eddie Adams, President, 334-750-1006

Email:  leonb@charter.net 
Meeting: 1st Thurs. monthly – 7:00 pm

Location: Lanett Masonic Lodge

Wiregrass SC
Robert Williams, President, 334-379-5066
Email:  robertwilliamslittleal@yahoo.com 
Meetings: 1st Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Location:  Wiregrass Shrine Club

River Region SC
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Email:  

Meetings:  2nd and 4th Wed 7:00 pm
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Brass Band 
Meeting:  Every Mon. – 7:00 pm

Camel Riders

Meeting: 1st Tues. monthly – 7:00 pm 

Fire Chiefs

Meeting:  2nd Tues. monthly – 6:30 pm

Golf-N-Nobles
Meeting:  3rd Thurs. monthly – varies

Keystone Kops

Meeting: 1st Mon. monthly – 10:00 am

NOMADS

Meeting:  2nd Thurs. monthly – TBD

Provost Guard

Meeting:  1st Fri. monthly – TBD

Trail Busters (Wiregrass)

Meeting:  2nd Mon. monthly – TBD

Directors Staff

Meeting:  1st Mon. monthly – 7:00 pm

Hillbilly’s

Meeting:  2nd Wed. monthly – 7:00 pm

Legion of Honor
Meetings: 
   2nd Fri. in Jan – 6:00 pm
   2nd Fri. in Apr – 6:00 pm
   2nd Fri. in Jul – 6:00 pm
   2nd Fri in Oct – 6:00 pm

   2nd Fri in Dec – 6:00 pm

Fire Dogs (Phenix City)

Meetings:

Hornets (Florala)

Meetings:

Noble News Editor
William Edgeworth, Editor
74 Blackmon Road #2904
Columbus, GA  31909
(203) 889 – 8332

Email:  swiedgeworth@sbcglobal.net



3

Greetings Nobles, Ladies, 

Billie Sue and I wish each of you a Happy Easter.  Alcazar has 
many nobles and ladies that are not in good health.  May we all 
remember our nobles and ladies with cards, calls and visits.

I wish to extend a “Congratulations” and “Warm Welcome” to 
the newly created Nobles and their Ladies.  Each of you have 
unique talents that may be shared with all nobles and ladies.  
Please give us that opportunity.

Spring has been in the air all winter, but it’s here for sure as we 
make final preparations for Dixie Shrine Association, May 18 
– 20, 2017.  Look forward seeing each of you on the beach, we 
are going to have a great time. 

Our Money Mania fund raiser is under way, I ask each of 
you to participate.  Tickets are available through each of our 
Shrine Clubs, Temple Office, or DivanOfficers.    Let’s put an 
extra effort, in selling tickets during April and May to make 
it successful.  I appreciate the dedication and enthusiasm 
displayed by each of our nobles and ladies during our club 
visits.  We have completed several visits, but have several 
remaining.  I look forward to more visits with each of you.

Membership is the emphasis from Shriners International, and 
so should it be ours.  I ask each noble of Alcazar to attend your 
Blue Lodge on a regular basis, If only half of you find and 
commit one new Master Mason to Alcazar, for the scheduled 
October 14, 2017 Ceremonial, our membership could be 1200 
by the year end.  Don’t just ask them to join, tell them why we 
are members, we are here for the kids.  Remember the slogan 
we are flying this year, “Building a Legacy for Our Kids”.

We are entering “Ball Season”, the Divan and Ladies will be 
on the roads almost every weekend.  We all need your prayers 
as we travel.  Also, we will be making final preparations for 
our ball, scheduled for June 9-10, 2017.  We look for a great 
number of Alcazar Nobles and Ladies to attend.

Alcazar fund raisers in the near future, are Temple Gun Show/
Bake Sale, July 22-23, Sportsman Giveaway, October 28, 

however, gun tickets go on sale 
in June.  On October 3, 2017, 
we’re having Alcazar’s first off 
site Circus in a number of years.  
Please help us make each of 
these events a success.  We will 
Highlight Shriners Hospital 
for Children, with a Golf 
Tournament on September 20, 
2017.  Most of our fundraisers 
are for the temple, however, our 
Golf tournament will be 100% 
for our hospital.  All major Temple and Club Fundraisers 
also require our support, Temple Bingo, Money Mania, Gun 
Shows, Sportsman Giveaway, Golf Tournament, and Circus, 
as well as Phenix City and Wiregrass Bingo, Crenshaw Peanut 
Boil, Troy (Pike County) Fair.  Everyone seen wearing a shrine 
shirt and hat or Fez, will help us to promote our cause.  Thank 
You.

Our completed events for January and February and early 
March were as follows:  2016 Potentate’s Outgoing Party, 
2017 Officer Installation, January Temple Gun Show, Dixie 
Mid-Winter, Autauga County IHOP Fundraiser, Greenville 
Hospital Days and a Candidate Ceremonial.  Thanks to each of 
the nobles and ladies that helped make these events successful.

Yours in the Faith,
Al Smith, Potentate
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From the Divan

FROM YOUR 
TEMPLE RECORDER

lEE r. sIMS, P.P., RECORDER

COORDINATOR FOR TRANSPORTATION
Ray Matheson

---------------------

AREA COORDINATORS
Ray Matheson, Wiregrass SC
Robert Daughtry, Geneva SC
Kenny Smith, Phenix City SC

James Pearson, Valley SC

Alcazar Shriners are always looking for Nobles and 
or their Ladies that would like to participate in our 
transportation program and become a driver and or a 
co-driver. If you are interested, please call Lee Sims, 
Recorder in the Temple office, 334/279-9174.

Yours in the Faith,
Lee R. Sims, P.P.
Recorder, Alcazar Shriners

ALCAZAR SHRINERS HOSPITAL 
TRANSPORTATION ACTIVITY

JANUARY - FEBRUARY 2017
The Nobles listed below have worked in providing 
transportation for our young patients and their parents to 
Greenville and Cincinnati Shrine Hospitals. Some are also 
Area Coordinators.
THANK EACH OF YOU FOR YOUR HELP AND SERVICE

Number of trips for this time period 12

POV’s
7 6062

TOTAL MILES DRIVEN

TRIPS
1
3
2
1

DRIVER
Ron Smith
Billy Wilkerson
Richard Gracy
John Smith

DRIVER
Ed Sapp
James McDaniel
Larry Walker

TRIPS
2
2
1

Greetings Nobles and Ladies,

As the year progresses I 
continue to talk about 
membership.  This is an 
important issue for our 
growth and Shrine survival 
in years to come.

If you have not paid your 
2017 dues or any past due 

dues I urge you to get them paid as soon as possible.  As 
of this writing there are 254 Nobles that have not paid 
their dues. If you know of a Noble that has not paid his 
dues, please urge him to get them paid.  If you know of 
a Noble that is in distress or ill and cannot pay his dues, 
please call me and the Temple can assist.  We are all 
brothers and are committed to helping each other. 

Our volunteer drivers continue to make many trips to 
the hospitals we serve and we appreciate every one of 
them and the time they take from their personal lives to 
transport our children.  Thanks Nobles and Ladies.

Dixie Shrine Association Convention in Panama City 
Beach Florida will held May 18 – 20, 2017.  It is a fun 
time and I hope everyone plans to attend. 

Remember, our Temple Business Meetings throughout 
the year now require a current 2017 dues card to attend.  
These meetings are important to each Noble concerning 
the operation of our Temple.  Please have a current dues 
card and plan to attend.

If you know a Mason that would make a good Shriner, 
please encourage him to join us.

Remember, our children are our guiding light.

Yours in the Faith
Lee R. Sims, P.P.
Recorder, Alcazar Shriners

6:30 PM Each Tuesday (Except Holidays)
Come Play or Come Help Your Temple!

Volunteers (callers and workers) Needed!
Call the Recorders Office at 334-279-9174

or the Oriental Guide at 334-207-2398

Recorder's Message
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temple business meeting

Notice is hereby given that a Temple Business
Meeting of Alcazar Shriners will be held at the time 

and place shown below for the purpose of conducting 
any business as may come before the Temple.

2017 Dues Card required for admission

Friday, April 14, 2017
7:30 pm (Central Time)

Shrine Temple
Alcazar Shrine Center

555 Eastern Blvd
Montgomery, Alabama

*****************

 Recorder
Lee R. Sims, P.P.

Potentate
Al Smith

Attested:

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE
January 2017

Transportation
     PCSC – 664.00

Shriners Hospitals
Greenville
Wiregrass SC 
Kitchen Fund – 5000.00

February 2017

Transportation
   Phenix City SC – 575.00
   Tommy Miller  = 400.00
   Tennie or Robert Ramsey – 100.00
   Cash donations from bingo players – 478.00 – 50.00

Many thanks for your generous donations!

Yours in the faith,    
Allen Daniels, Treasurer

We have lost the brothers listed below in the last few 
months ( January - February 2017). Please remember 
them and their families in your prayers. Please let us 
know if we have missed anyone so we can identify them 
to the membership and remember them during the year 
as we continue the great work they started.

We will once again, implement the Alcazar Shriners Amnesty 
Program for 2017.  It will run from now until December 
31, 2017.  Each reinstated Shriner will be permitted to 
obtain their 2017 dues card and be reinstated for $100.00.  
This is a onetime good deal, so if you know a good Shriner, 
who has gone suspended, for non-payment of dues, please 
let him know about the Alcazar Shriners Amnesty Program.  
For more information about this program, please contact 
Illustrious Sir Lee Sims, P.P., Recorder at (334) 279-9174.

PRIORITY #1 FOR ALCAZAR - MEMBERSHIP

Robert B. Leavell, P.P.
Ralph H. Henderson Sr.

Scott J. Watson
James D. Patton

black camel visits

ALAN DANIELS, TREASURER

Donations to Alcazar

1982   	 Perry C. Jinright
1983 	 Robert L. Williford
1984 	 Elbert E. Moore
1987 	 G. Hal Walker
1989 	 George N. Boyd Jr.
1990  	 Bill D. Johnson
1994   	 Harry Baker
1995	 Hewey E. Smith
1996 	 George A. McCain III
1998  	 Billy Boles
1999	 Clyde E. Jones Jr
2002	 Horace Russell
2003	 Jim Grimsley Sr.
2004   	 George N. Boyd Jr.
2005	 Lee R. Sims
2006	 Lee R. Sims
2007 	 Charles B. Stinson
2008	 Jimmy G. Randolph
2009	 Terry Wofford
2010	 Jeffery P. Johnson

ALCAZAR SHRINERS
LIVING PAST POTENTATES

2012	 Robert S. Smith
2013	 Paul B. Mann
2014	 Ernie M. Lollar
2015	 Richard Boyett
2016	 Andy Compton



Hello Fellow Officers and Ladies of the Household, as my 
tenure draws quickly to an end, I would like to thank you 
all for your support this past year, be it by filling an office or 
chair or being a Protem, working projects, attending Stated 
Sessions, working Bingo, going to Supreme, Southern Days, 
Armenna Dynasty's reinstituting, and other events.  

Next month is election. I pray that all our officer 
positions along with the ladies in waiting positions 
will be filled. We need these to keep our Temple 
moving and growing. Invite someone you know to 
be qualified to join our organization. We need new 
members!

We still are selling raffle tickets on the quilt and 
will raffle it on the 12th of March at Stated Session. 
March 14 is our Bingo night at the Temple. If you 
would like to work, please let me know. We will 
have a Yard Sale on March 4th at the Phenix City 
Shrine Club in the parking lot. Come rent a table 
for $10 or help us man the DON tables. We have 
lots of fun!  Also, the Bakeless Bake Sale is still 
ongoing.

The Greenville Hospital trip is March 10-11. If 
you have never been, it is an amazing trip to see the 
hospital facilities and to be able to see the children 
and their families. It is something that will truly 
touch your hearts and make you proud you are part 
of it!

Don't forget:  Daylight Savings Time on March 
12--Spring Forward!

We will have a sewing day in Montgomery on March 16. 
We are making pillow cases for the Hospital. Bring any extra 
cloth you would like to donate and join this group for a good 
time.

Again, thank you for your support and friendships over the 
past year!

In Nile Love,
Queen Carolyn Pinkney
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Dear Alcazar Ladies, 

This has been a busy month, we have had the pleasure to visit 
many clubs and units where we were treated to some mighty 
fine fellowship and fun. We were privileged to install many 
Club Officers. Good luck with your plans for the coming 
year, we are here to support you in any way we can.

It was exciting to have 23 Ladies attending the Quarterly 
Meeting. The meal was delicious Thank You to our Chief 
Sandra Atkins-Edgeworth. A great big thank you for 
everyone who helped in any way donating items, prep work, 
serving, cleaning up after. We are deeply grateful for your 
support.

Thank you, Jackson family for the beautiful cake 
featuring the Red Fez we understand was a joint 
family project. It was delicious thanks so much. 
Congratulations to the newly elected and appointed 
officers we wish for you a successful year.

Ladies thank you for the donations of cakes pies and 
cookies. The Bake sale was a success because of each 
one of you. Thank you so much for the help and 
support you give to the temple.

Our trip to the Greenville, SC, Shrine Hospital was 
a heartwarming experience. Keep in mind these 
beautiful little children are why we are here. They 
are why we are a Shrine Temple. They are why we 
sell tickets and bake cakes. A little girl said, "I am in 
a wheelchair but I can walk because of Shriners" and 
she stood up and took two steps.

Thank you for supporting our projects. We continue 
to take donations on the 4 ft. Fezzy Bear and please 
support the Angel Project by sending in $5.00 a 
month.  I look forward to visiting with each of you 
soon. 

Future Events
APRIL
14th, 7:30 pm Temple Meeting,  Eat at 6:00 pm, come join 
the fun
10th, Happy Easter
May
17-20, Dixie Shrine Association, Panama City Beach, FL 
Hope to see you there.
21st, Hospital dedication, Lexington, KY
30th, Shrine Ladies Kitchen Concessions, Ladies we can use 
your help.

Shrine Ladies Corner, No.2 June
3rd, Money Mania Giveaway, Spaghetti Dinner, Ladies 
attend and help.
4 -11, BALL WEEK, come one day or all week, (clean, 
assemble, decorate)
9-10, Alcazar Ball

May God bless you all year
Billie Sue Smith, Potentates Lady
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Lee R. Sims, P.P. 
Alcazar Shriners 
555 Eastern Blvd. 
Montgomery Al. 36117 

Any questions contact Lee R. Sims, Recorder Alcazar Shriners, 334/279-9174

or shriners@alcazar-shriners.net 
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All Reservations are on a first come, first serve basis and are to be 
made through the Recorder's office at the Temple.
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Geneva SC Members Looking On

15

From left to right:  Ill Sir Al Smith, 
Potentate, Nobles Kevin Ledbetter, 
President Geneva SC Allen Mote, 

Paul Royals, Charles Thames & James 
McFatter 

From left to right:  Nobles Skip 
Tallamage, Vice President; Dave 

Russell, President; Christopher Tackett, 
Secretary 

& Ill Sir Al Smith, Potentate

From left to right: IIl Sir Lee Sims, Recorder, 
Nobles Skip Tallamage, Dave Russell, 
Christopher Tackett, Ill Sir Al Smith, 
Potentate and Noble Robert Hodge

POTENTATE & DIVAN 2017 SHRINE CLUBS VISITS
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* $25,000.00 IN CASH GIVEN AWAY * 
***********************************

SATURDAY, JUNE 3, 2017
***********************************

DOORS OPEN AT 11 AM - 1ST DRAWING 12 NOON
FOOD AND REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED

************************************
TICKETS $20.00 EACH OR 6 FOR $100.00

TICKETS AVAILABLE AT TEMPLE OFFICE

ALCAZAR SHRINERS 2ND ANNUAL

MONEY MANIA!


